
10 May 2011 

Ms Janice Wegner 
President 

FAIR WORK 

AUSTRALIA 

National Tertiary Education Industry Union, James Cook University of North Queensland Branch 

Dear Ms Wegner, 

Re: Section 271 application for exemption from the financial reporting obligations of Part 3 
of Chapter 8 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 for financial years ended 
30 June 2005 (FR2005/362) and 30 June 2006 (FR2006/283) 

I refer to your letter of 13 April 2011 addressed to 'The Registrar' Fair Work Australia. The letter 
was received at Fair Work Australia on 21 April 2011. 

In the correspondence you make application 'at the request of and on behalf of' the James Cook 
University of North Queensland Branch' (the Branch). I note that in support of the application you 
state that 'the Branch held no funds prescribed under sub rule 51.4 of the NTEU Rules', that 'no 
amounts were received or paid by the Branch as the Queensland State registered organization the 
James Cook University Staff Association acts as an agent for the collection and disbursements of 
the Union' and that 'the Branch does not have any obligations which require it to hold its own 
funds'. 

I am satisfied that the Branch is a reporting unit and that it did not have any financial affairs in the 
years ended 30 June 2005 and 2006. The attached certificate reflects this decision. 

I grant an extension of time for the making of the application(s). I do so, on the basis of the 
particular circumstances of this application. 

I take this opportunity to remind you of the import of the reporting unit strictly complying with each 
aspect of the legislative reporting requirements under the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 
2009, the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Regulations 2009 and the Reporting Guidelines. 

I advise the organisation that future applications must be made within 90 days after the end of the 
financial year. 

Yours sincerely, 

d r -

T Nassios 
D ate of Fair Work Austra lia 

11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 
GPO Box 1994 
Melbourne VIC 3001 

Telephone: (03) 8661 7777 
Email : orqs@fwa .gov.au 
Facsimile: (03) 9655 0410 
Internet: www.fwa .gov.au 



Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 

FAIR WORK 

AUSTRALIA 

s.271 certificate of exemption from requirements of Chapter 8, Part 3 

National Tertiary Education Industry Union 
(FR2005/362 and FR2006/283) 

CERTIFICATE 

On 21 April 2011 an application was made under section 271 (1) of the Fair Work (Registered 
Organisations) Act 2009 by the National Tertiary Industry Education Union, James Cook 
University ofNorth Queensland Branch for a certificate of exemption in respect of the financial· 
years ended 30 June 2005 and 2006. I am satisfied that the James Cook University of North 
Queensland Branch did not have any financial affairs in the years ended 30 June 2005 and 2006. 



 

 
The Registrar 
Fair Work Australia 
Level 4, 11 Exhibition Street 
MELBOURNE  VIC 3001 
 
13th April 2011 

RE:  Application for exemption certificate - Financial Reporting Obligations under Fair Work (Registered 
Organizations) Act 2009 – James Cook University Branch 

I Janice Wegner, being the James Cook University Branch President of the NTEU make this application at the 
request of and on behalf of the above named Branch. 

Section 271- Application for Certificate 

In consideration of Section 271 of the Act I apply for a certificate to exempt the Branch from the requirements 
of the ACT relating to financial matters occurring in the year  ending 30th June 2005and 2006. 

In support of the application I state: 

1. The Branch does not hold an interest in any real or personal property 
2. The Branch does not act as a trustee in any form 
3. The Branch held no funds prescribed under sub rule 51.4 of the NTEU Rules. 
4. No amounts were received or paid by the James Cook University Branch. The Queensland State 

registered organisaton, James Cook University Staff Association, acts as an agent for the collection 
and disbursements of the Union. 

5. The Branch does not have any obligations which require it to hold its own funds. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Janice Wegner 
NTEU James Cook University Branch President 

 
 


